## RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

### 301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

# William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on January 18, 2017 and was attended by Commissioner John Nagle; Lieutenant Christopher Flanagan; Officer Raymond Matus, Officer Alex Janoski, Highway Patrol; William Cassidy, Highway Field Leader; Amy Kaminski, Gilmore and Associates, Traffic Engineer; Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant; and Radnor residents.

FR: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 18, 2017, 10:00 AM.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

1. Mr. Albany requests that the timing of the traffic signals on Lancaster Avenue approaching the Radnor Financial Center/Shopping Complex be reevaluated. Traffic in the morning and afternoon back-up to the point you sit through 2-3 cycles before getting through intersection.

Amy Kaminski of Gilmore and Associates, Traffic Engineer, recommends that the Township Electrician check the signal controllers and loop sensors from Chamounix Road to Hillside Road. This will be brought back to the next Staff Traffic Meeting with findings.

2. Pat and Chris Daly, who reside at 298 S. Roberts Road, would like speed bumps placed on Roberts Road.

Staff Traffic Committee informed Mr. and Mrs. Daly that Roberts Road meets the criteria for speed bumps. A seven day count was conducted in May of 2016 with the following results; ADT=1,715 and 85<sup>th</sup> percentile speed was 37 MPH. Staff Traffic Committee advised Mr. and Mrs. Daly that the next step in the process would be to have a Petition signed in favor of installing speed bumps on Roberts Road. Officer Ray Matus will supply Mr. and Mrs. Daly with the petition.

3. Tom Hipp inquired about the possibility of a Left Turn arrow or Right Turn Arrow pavement marking be placed on the road at Sugartown and Morris to alleviate confusion for motorists heading northbound.

Staff Traffic Committee contacted Paul Lutz of PennDot regarding this issue. Paul Lutz advised that PennDot would require a written request from Radnor Police Department to modify the plan and that after receipt, they would modify the plan. Paul Lutz stated it would be the responsibility and commitment of the Township to do pavement markings and signage.

4. Residents have recently sent emails and made phone calls to Radnor Police regarding traffic congestion around the construction of the parking garage by Villanova University.

Staff Traffic Committee reports that the Police Department has been working with Villanova University to help alleviate this issue.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

1. Commissioner Ahr is requesting a review of the speed bump study on Aldwyn Lane.

Staff Traffic Committee reviewed previous notes from the November 16, 2016 Staff Traffic Meeting. The Committee does not recommend the installation of the speed bumps on Aldwyn Lane as it does not meet the criteria based on the Speed Bump Ordinance.